
April 12, 2022 CYO Minutes 

 

Members Present:  Tim Orrick, Maureen Goetz, David Menghini, John McGoldrick, Bill Hess, Kelly 

Hendrickson, Billy Burns, David Meiners, Angela Rodriguez, Laura Haeusser 

 

Welcome to the board:  David Menghini from Sacred Heart, and Billy Burns from Good Shepherd.  We 

are thrilled to have these two new members to our CYO Board! 

Fall sports for 2021 are now complete.  Most everything went smoothly, improvements are being talked 

about for next year, but overall, John and Maureen are very pleased with the results of our fall season 

sports. 

Girls Flag Football and Spring Track have begun and all looks good.  CTO girls’ flag football was featured 

on the evening news and the link to the new story is on our website and was very well done.  CYO is 

leading the way in this sport.  The answer to a concern brought up about this sport leading to girls 

participating in tackle football was emphatically “no”.  Girls flag football has been wonderfully received 

with much enthusiasm. 

Overall, our participation numbers have been consistent with pre covid numbers with everyone thankful 

to be back to normal.  Our financial position is holding steady with all sports breaking even or making a 

bit of profit.  There is the proper amount of emergency money in the bank according to the archdiocese 

recommendations and although track is budgeted to lose money, the CYO Board is not concerned. 

Praise and Graze was a great success for our first annual event.  Much appreciation and compliments for 

a job well done were shared with Kelly Hendrickson and David Meiners!  There was excellent attendance 

especially for our first year.  The event broke even financially and all who attended were very pleased 

with the recognition of the various coaches and supporters of CYO. 

Our WYCO Liaison position has changed as the situation warranted and next year will be changing again.  

This is an ongoing and fluid position which has been and will be evaluating the concerns and needs of 

Wyandotte County CYO programs. 

The rules change process has begun and the DSMs have voted on the rules changes and will be 

presenting these changes to the board for its vote of approval at the next CYO Board meeting in May. 

We closed in prayer. 

Tim Orrick called for an Executive Session while staff went into another room.  The meeting adjourned 

after the Executive Session was complete. 

 

 


